
 

NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS, CAREGIVERS AND FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL                              21 SEPTEMBER 2018 

 

PRINCIPAL’S COMMENT   

Term 3 has flown by!   Staff and students have survived a very demanding term.  Enjoy your break and I 

look forward to seeing you refreshed and ready for another busy term. 

PRACTICE EXAMS 

We are currently in the middle of Senior Exam week.  These exams are a very good gauge as to how well 

students have prepared and studied during the year.  Results from these exams will give a clear 

understanding of whether students are on the right track or need to knuckle down and put the work in.  

Best of luck to all! 

QCC PRODUCTION 

I am proud of all ‘Gumboot’s’ cast and stage crew in the presentation of their performance. Many hours of dedication and hard work 
resulted in an enjoyable production largely run by students alone but well supported by Ms Allott. 

MANU KORERO 

We wait to hear results of Elijah Murrell-Manu’s speech in Gisborne this week as he presents in the finals of Manu Korero but 
regardless, we remain very proud of his efforts thus far. 

IT 

As Christmas approaches and people may be thinking about presents, can I urge you to think about the purchase of Chromebooks, 

tablets or laptops for your student to use at school.  This will not be compulsory but with the changes in education, the ability to use 

your own device to drive learning is definitely an advantage and I believe more important than a cell phone although I accept a cell 

phone can be used for some requirements in the class.  If you want further advice on what is best to purchase please feel free to contact 

our staff. 

EX QCC GRADUATES 

Queen Charlotte College is extremely proud of the achievements of three of our past students, ex Head Boy, Leon Bristow, Muske 
Hertoghs and Ms Bruce who is also a current teacher at QCC.  

In 2017, Ms Bruce gained her Masters’ in Education, Leon a Bachelor of Arts and Muske, a Bachelor of Science.  Congratulations and well 

done to all three. 

Congratulations also to ex Head Boy, Tyler Sintes who has just graduated from the NZ Police Academy  as Top Recruit/Student.  This is an 

outstanding achievement.  Tyler has been posted to Canterbury and will start his career in November.  Well done Tyler! 

 

 



 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Practice Exams      September 24
th

-26
th

 - Monday-Wednesday 

Mufti Day      September 26
th

 – Wednesday 

School Social – 7pm     September 26
th

 - Wednesday 

End of Term 3      September 28
th

 – Friday 

Start Term 4      October 15
th

 – Monday 

Labour Day – NO SCHOOL    October 22
nd

 – Monday 

Marlborough Anniversary – NO SCHOOL   October 29
th

 – Monday 

Year 9 and 10 Core Exams    October 30
th

-November 5
th

 – Tuesday-Monday 

Orientation Day      November 1
st

 – Thursday 

Seniors Final Assembly - 2.20pm   November 6
th

 – Tuesday 

NCEA Exams Begin     November 7
th

 – Wednesday 

Theme Week      November 12
th

-16
th

 - Monday-Friday 

Student Council AKE Camp    December 3
rd

-5
th

 – Monday-Wednesday 

Top Form Swimming     December 7
th

 – Friday 

Junior Prizegiving Assembly    December 13
th

 – Thursday 12 noon 

Prizegiving      December 13
th

 – Thursday 7pm 

Last day for students     December 13
th

 - Thursday 

TERM DATES 2018 

Term Three Monday 23
rd

 July – Friday 28
th

 September 

Term Four Monday 15
th

 October – Friday 14
th

 December 

   

HOSPITALITY DEPARTMENT 

FOOD TECHNOLOGY - INDEPENDENT LEARNING PROJECT - CREATE A PARTY MENU FOR YOUNG CHILDREN 

Ms Hayde allowed us to go ‘off task’ and develop the idea of a kids party and complete a project which was different to the rest of our 
class.  We spent every lesson for 8 weeks planning a menu and making samples of our chosen treats. Each recipe had to be researched 
and created three times and Ms Hayde advised us after each batch on how we could improve our work.  
 
On Tuesday 4th September we went to the cooking room for the final time in order to produce everything in one go, ready for delivery. 
We spent the whole day and cooked a variety of foods including; pavlova, chocolate chip cookies, shortbread, chocolate nests, double 
dipped chocolate strawberries, fruit skewers, chocolate muffins with caramel filling in the centre, sausage rolls and muesli bars. We 
catered for 40 people and took the food to the Picton Community Play Centre and we gave it to the children and staff there. When we 
arrived, the kids gave us lots of hugs and they were all very excited. They sat at their little tables and waited to be invited to help 
themselves and then devoured all the food. We asked for feedback and it all came back positive. The Play Centre staff said they would 
highly recommend us to others and we did a ‘great job’ and the children made us a beautiful ‘thank you’ card. 
 
Ella Gregory and Milly Pickles, Year 9 
 

 
 

 



 

 

MANAAKI MARAE AT WAIKAWA  

On Friday 7 September, 14 kaumatua were invited by Queen Charlotte College tauira to Waikawa Marae for lunch. This was the first 
delivery of the Manaaki Marae assessment for seven Level 1 and 2 Hospitality students. 
 
Students sat five individual assessments for a total of 11 Level 2 credits. For this, they had to plan, prepare, cook, serve and clean-up for 
their invited manuhiri. They chose to cook roast lamb and vegetables, sticky date pudding with caramel sauce, mascapone and whipped 
cream. 
 
This course was under the guidance of Whaea Marama Burgess and teacher Sue Hayde. 
 
The students were; Pare Raj (Nō Ngāti Ranginui), Moari Hollman (Nō Te Ātiawa), Todd Strawbridge (Nō Pākehā), Dre Fale-Solofa (Nō Te 
Ātiawa, Nō Ngāi Tahu, Nō Samoa), Anna Frisken (Nō Pākehā), Erin Bunt (Nō Te Ātiawa, Nō Ngāi Tahu) and Arahia Trent (Nō Ngapuhi, Nō 
Ngāti Kahu, Nō Te Aupōuri). 
 
Both students and guests enjoyed the day and it is hoped that this will be the first of many Manaaki Marae based assessments ensuring 
the ongoing close relationship between Waikawa Marae and Queen Charlotte College. 
 
Quote from kaumatua Dawn (Petsy) McConnell:  “It was a great day, Kaumatua enjoyed themselves, really appreciated a beautifully 
cooked and presented roast dinner with pudding. Sue and the tauira were great.”  
 
Marama was the assessor for the mahi and was really proud to announce that all the tauira passed and will receive credits for their hard 
work. 

Whāia te iti kahurangi ki te tūohu koe me he maunga teitei 

This whakataukī is about aiming high or for what is truly valuable, but its real message is to be persistent and to not let obstacles stop 
you from reaching your goal. 

     

   

STUDENT WORK 

 

Level 3 Hospitality students have been working on a recipe of their choice for an 
achievement standard- Complex Procedures to Process 
 
 
 
 

Rosie Brown 



 

 

 

Year 9 Food Technology students have finished their last rotation with a recipe using 
cream cheese. 
 
Chocolate Cheesecake 
Riley Boothman and Arlyn Roberts-Bull 

 

Level 1 Hospitality students have been working on a recipe of their choice for an 
achievement standard- Basic Procedures to Process. 
 

Peppermint Slice 
Samantha Brimble 

SPCA THANK YOU 

 

Dear Queen Charlotte College 

I have an update on Adrian I wanted to share with you all as he continues on his road to recover.  Great news, because of your support 
and generosity, Adrian had his x-rays and the results came back all clear!  The SPCA team have been monitoring him very closely and he 
is on the mend.  Because he was so tiny and vulnerabel, he was put on an IV drip over the weekend to help him keep hydrated and bring 
down his temperature.  The medicine he is on is beginning to work and little Adrian is growing stronger and his temperature is now back 
to normal. 
As I write to you, Adrian is enjoying some food, and lapping up cuddles from staff.  His personality is beginning to shine through.  He 
loves being around humans and constantly purrs.  Adrian adores under the chin and belly rubs and is just the sweetest kitten.  He is a 
little fighter and everyone is determinded to give this little man the happy life he deservies. 
Queen Charlotte College, I can’t thank you enough for helping Adrian, and the countless other animals who are in need, just like him. 
 
Andrea Midgen 
SPCA CEO 
 

TE WHEKE AKORANGA KĀHUI AKO (MARLBOROUGH SOUNDS COMMUNITY OF LEARNING) 

We have been operating for over two years now, so it is time to review our plan.  The team has been working on surveying teachers, 
students and whānau about what is important to them.  The Governance Board has met and is looking at what the future emphases 
should be.  The team will be looking at a graduate profile for all the transition points in education - finishing early childhood education, 
end of Year 3, end of Year 6, end of Year 8, end of Year 10, end of schooling.  We are looking at what a learner looks like at all these 
points, and allowing it to shape our focus. 
 
On a personal note, I have really enjoyed visiting classrooms at all our member schools.  I'm planning to visit the Early Childhood Centres 
in the next few weeks.  I have loaded the pictures onto the brand new Kāhui Ako website.   
 
Find them at:   http://bit.ly/KACool    In the meantime, here are two photos to celebrate the links between our schools: 
 

   
If you are wondering what they are all about, you need to visit the website. 

http://bit.ly/KACool


 

 

I also finally made it out to our most isolated school at Waitaria Bay on the Kenepuru Sound.  The cool kids and the amazing view made 
me quite jealous, but the road - not so much.  Here is their lovely classroom, catering for children from New Entrants to Year 8: 
 

 

Gillian Allott 
Kahui Ako Team Member 

ANNUAL PICTON CLEAN UP 

On Sunday 9th September thirteen Queen Charlotte College students participated in the annual Picton Cleanup. It was a stunningly 
beautiful day in Totaranui, with a light sea breeze. Students boarded the school barge at 9.30am and went along the shoreline of the 
Snout picking up rubbish. A large haul that included plastic bags, polystyrene remnants, bottles, cans, and pieces of tanalised timber 
steadily built a rubbish mountain. The QCC crew reluctantly motored back at 1pm, and placed the rubbish into the collection skip. We 
are all kaitiaki and it is a shared responsibility to keep Queen Charlotte Sounds pristine for current and future generations. Thank you to 
all involved and to Paul Luxton our friendly skipper.  

 

 
 

LANGUAGES DEPARTMENT 

The Land of the Rising Temperature 

For many junior students, the countdown is on until the holidays when they can take a well earned break from their diligent study. For 
many senior students, this is until their exams. 

For 14 Year 10 and 11 students, this will be next Wednesday morning when they leave for Japan. We will spend 18 days immersed in the 
language and culture, trying and learning new experiences. 

We are confident Japan has regained its equilibrium after the recent spate of weather extremes and hiccups caused by nature. We will 
soon adjust to the tail end of the heat wave, producing temperatures from mid twenties to mid thirties, with high humidity. 

We have all worked hard to earn this experience, and it will broaden our horizons, giving us more to share with others on our return. 

Hopefully you will be able to follow our exploits on social media rather than news media. 

We would like to express our gratitude to our parents, the school and our supporters too numerous to mention, for the opportunity. We 
are also aware it is making good choices that has helped make the opportunity available. 

Sayōnara from: 

Leander, Blake, Lukan, Emma, Beth, Kirsty, Moari, Donje, Zoe, Elijah, Callum, Soraya, Ethan and Charlotte 



 

 

TUIA 250 (TOTARANUI 250) COMMEMORATIONS  

There is a lot to smile about!! 

Queen Charlotte College has accepted an invitation by senior researcher, Rachel Bolstad (NZCER) and the founder of Gamefroot,  
Dan Milward to be part of the only pilot programme of its kind in NZ which is : 
“Games for Tuia: Enabling youth to tell place-based stories through games for Tuia 250 (Tōtaranui 250) commemorations”

1
 

 

 
Back row – Left to right : Flynn Turfrey-Rowe, Holden Quigley, Rachel, Dan, Jacob Wilson, Xaria Russell 
Second Row Left to right: Samuel Macdonald, Lucian Heyrick, Eden Murrell-Manu, Leon Hawkins, (Slightly back) Ryan Spence 
Front :Jonty Frisken 
 

The events of Wednesday 29 August 2018: 

Who are we and what is the “Tuia games project”? 

We had the opportunity to meet Dan Milward and Rachel Bolstad who explained the Tuia games project idea.  

Getting inspired! 

We looked at some examples of games that tell indigenous stories (eg :Never Alone) and looked at Gamefroot to 

get an idea of ñwhatôs possibleò.  

“What are our Tōtaranui’s Tuia stories?” 

We did a collaborative ñgamestormingò (brainstorming) process to help generate heaps of ideas about TǾtaranui 

stories for possibly making into games. We used the Tuia themes and UNESCO themes to help us brainstorm 

ideas. 

How can we turn these ideas into games? 

We started sketching concepts (game art, ideas about how the games might look), and discussed what research 
we might need to do, who to talk to in the community,  This is the beginning of a long process - we donôt expect to  
get there in one day! 

Finding inspiration in the Picton Museum 

A visit to the local museum added to the range of ideas and possible stories we may use. Around the museum 
table we discussed what shape our stories might start to take. 

Rachel and Dan are currently awaiting applications for funding that will enable them to continue their work with us 
beyond 2018. However we will see them later this term. 

If you have local stories that relate to the TUIA 250 theme of : Dual Heritage, Shared Future or if you are 
keen to be part of the project please contact :  hmoller@qcc.school.nz 

                                                                 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Exls0Y8FSI8https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Exls0Y8FSI8


 

 

SPORTS AND CULTURE 

NETBALL 

Congratulations QCC Endeavour Netball team on an outstanding commitment to winning a nail biting final.  This team has gone from 
strength to strength during the season!  We would like to thank Coach Grace Lam!  WELL DONE GIRLS, you rock!  

 

MEN’S NETBALL 

 

Congratulations to Cullyn Ferguson who was a member of the Nelson Men’s Netball Team competing in Wellington recently at the NZ 
National Men’s Netball Tournament.  Cullyn and his team placed 2

nd
 in B Grade.  Well done Cullyn! 

RUGBY 

 

Congratulations to Year 8 student Mason Larrington who was awarded 2018 Overall Marlborough Player of the Year for U11-13’s.  
Mason was Vice-Captain of his U48kg team and was selected for his exceptional, physical rugby, attitude and for having a stellar season. 

Well done Mason! 

SCHOOL NOTICES 

RETURN OF PRIZEGIVING TROPHIES 

Please return all trophies handed out at Prizegiving last year to Mrs Nicholson or the Main Office. 

BUS DRIVER URGENTLY REQUIRED 

We are seeking someone with their P Licence capable of driving a school bus on one of our routes.  This would require driving a morning 
and afternoon, five days a week.  Please contact Dawn Reeves on 5736558 for further information. 

 

 



 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS  

Feebies (Fee Busch) at 68a Upper High Street, Picton, has full school uniforms to sell.  Fee has around 20 blazers in stock at the 
moment.  Get in quick!  She will also sell uniforms on behalf of the parent.  Just drop off with price attached. Any questions, give her a 
call on 5736816 or 0211110820. 

UNIFORM DONATIONS 

Queen Charlotte College will gladly accept any uniform donations.  Just bring along to the school office. 

QCC SCHOOL UNIFORMS  

 

NO TRADES REMINDER 

There will be no Trades for Trades students on Thursday 6
th

 September. 

 

STUDENT FINANCE ACCOUNTS 

Accounts have been posted.  Should you have any queries, please contact Dawn Reeves on 5736558, extension 743. 

NZQA FEES 

$76.70 is due for payment now.  Please pay the school online or come in and speak to Yuri in the Finance office. 

STUDY GROUP 

Study Group is every Wednesday 5.30pm-7.30pm at the Marae.  Please see attached flyer. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

CLOTHING NAME TAPES 
Approximately 50 name tags   
$18 per 3 meters   
$20 per 3 meters with phone numbers added 
Contact R Newick on 313 6741 

SAILING OPPORTUNITIES 

QCYC are offering their LEARN TO SAIL courses in the October school holidays. Although tailored towards 15 years and under we do have 
capacity to take older students. This course would set you up well to partake in the COLLEGES TEAM SAILING PROGRAMME.  Links to 
both the Learn to Sail and Team Sailing are on www.qcyc.org.nz.  
Bronny Lane 
Learn to Sail Coordinator   
lts.qcyc@gmail.com 
03 5736984 

http://www.qcyc.org.nz/
mailto:lts.qcyc@gmail.com


 

 

ENDEAVOUR PAVILLION FUN DAY 

 

 

TOUCH RUGBY 

 

PICTON TENNIS 

 

 



 

 

SPRING FESTIVAL 2018 

   

KAIPUPU POINT CRUISES 

 


